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Good day Training Providers and Fellow Members 
 
I hope this Newsletter finds you in good health. 
 
Albert Einstein, once said the following: 
“Weakness of attitude becomes weakness of character. Well done is better 
than well said.” 
 
I would like to make use of this opportunity to thank you all for the efforts and 
inputs during 2025 up till now and want to encourage you to continue with doing 
the right thing, right! 
 
Our Chairperson, Tebogo Kwape and the rest of the NEC also wishes you the best 
for the remaining part of 2025. He has been putting in a lot of effort trying to 
keep the PFTC on track with regard to all the new developments, including some 
very concerning challenges we still face as Industry.  
 
The PFTC, with the Firearm Industry still strives to achieve their goals. The NEC 
is therefore even more determined to achieve their objectives for the rest of 
2025. 
 
The Statistics for January to June 2025 are as follows: 
 
Individual Membership: 
 
Paid up Members: 401 
Lapsed Members: 5 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
Number of Accredited Training Providers Per Province: 
 

Country Province 
Total Number Per 

Province
%

South Africa Gauteng 202 37.06%

Western Cape 61 11.19%

Limpopo 55 10.09%

North West 33 6.06%

KwaZulu Natal 91 16.70%

Free State 28 5.14%

Eastern Cape 26 4.77%

Mpumalanga 35 6.42%

Northern Cape 14 2.57%

Total 545 100%  
 
 
Enquiries Meetings & Disciplinary Hearings for January to June 2025: 
 

Month: Enquires: Disciplinary: 

January 4 1 

February 0 0 

March 0 2 

April 0 0 

May 8 3 

June 2 5 

Total : 14 11 

 
 
Moderation Overview Reports/ Documents: 
 
The PFTC received 598 Moderation Overview Reports for the 1st Quarter. 
 
Verification Visits: 
 



 

 

A total of 63 Verification Visits have been conducted from January to June 2025. 
 
Newsletters Sent: 
 
A total of 64 Newsletters have been sent to Industry from January to June 2025 
with 22,914 successful recipients. 
 
Grading Shoots: 
 
The following Grading Shoots were hosted for the period January to June 2025.  
 
Western Cape 08 
Limpopo  02 
Mpumalanga 04 
Kwazulu-Natal 05 
Free State  05 
Eastern Cape 04 
Northern Cape 01 
North West  02 
Gauteng   13 
 
Total   44 
 
 
Ethics Workshop Presented: January to June 2025 
 
A total of 69 Individuals attended the 6 PFTC Ethics Workshops, presented 
nationally. 
 
SAPS Accreditations Pending: 
 
There are a total of 13 Training Providers that are still awaiting their SAPS 
Accreditation and 77 Training Providers that still need to apply for their SAPS 
Accreditation.  
 
Professional Designations Awarded: January to June 2025 
 
A total of 9 designations were awarded and 3 designations were renewed. 
 
May you be blessed for the rest of the year and take care of yourself and your 
loved ones. 



 

 

 
Thank you to each one of you for your ongoing support.  
 
Kind regards, 
 

 


